


4. The Council has not provided any Covid-19 relief funds to the school despite having received

many millions from central government. In total over the last three years there was an

underspend of £4,014,000 for the Early Years Funding and Inclusion Funding. Why has

additional funding not been provided for this nursery and other maintained nurseries to

clear any outstanding deficits to ensure these much-needed nurseries are adequately

funded.

5. The budget forecast is inaccurate. Toddlers are at 97% capacity and the baby room is in a

similar position. Interest for enrolment for September 2021 is high. With Toddlers moving up 

this will allow more places for the this much in demand service. New developments close by

such as Blossom Park (identified by sec as a source for new intake) coupled with the

nursery's other plans, as published in their recent power point presentation, are likely to

increase numbers by at least 3 which would eliminate the projected deficit.

6. The Council referred to the uplift given to the nursery as the reason for at least one other

school going into deficit while maintaining that all maintained nursery schools receive their

additional financial support through an agreed formula. This is a deliberate distortion of the

facts. In the funding year 2019-2020 five out of eight Maintained Nursery Schools ended the

year with a deficit In-year balance.

7. Hetton Town Council believes on the grounds of physical, mental and emotional Health as

well as Safety that it is inconceivable the Council is considering transferring these young and

vulnerable children into temporary demountable classrooms for a period of up to 3 years

and at the same time reconfiguring the asbestos ridden existing building. We have not been

provided with the costings, but investigations would suggest that it will cost around £50,000

+ Vat per year to rent them. We believe that this money should be allocated towards any

deficits for the foreseeable future and during this interim period the Council should

undertake proactive work with all interested parties to ensure the future success of Hetton

le Hole Nursery school.

8. Hetton Town Council is concerned about the legality of the Council Cabinet taking the

decision to move forward to a statutory consultation 5 days before the pre consultation

closed as this did not permit all responses to be considered.

Yours sincerely 

Richard Elvin 

 

 

 

 




